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President’s Message 
By Tim Fleegel, MTI Distributing  

Greetings NCTGA members,  

It’s already the end of August!  Students are    

heading back to school, leaving you short handed 

on the course.  Member’s expectations haven’t 

changed despite this challenge.  You’ve been 

battling the hot summer conditions and are plan-

ning aerification.  Many of you are probably 

counting the days until blow-out and are ready for 

the season to be over.  Be careful though, winter 

will be here sooner than we want. 

This summer has been busy for me as well, alt-

hough different than the previous seven years.  

Instead the countless miles and hotel stays, I’ve 

been able to attend numerous little league base-

ball games, and drop off my girls at dance what 

seems like every other day.  Undoubtedly, the best 

change has been the ability to tuck them in each 

night, a simple yet cherished experience.     

A heartfelt thank you goes to all who joined us on 

May 15th for the spring golf event at Dakota Winds 

Golf Course in Hankinson, ND.  We understand 

that taking time in mid-May can be challenging, 

and your support is appreciated.  Our intention is 

to continue this 

event, and we hope 

you can join us in the 

future.  A special 

thank you to Tyler 

Foster and the staff 

at Dakota Winds.  If 

you haven’t had a chance to see the course, I    

encourage you to do so.  Tyler’s dedication is evi-

dent as the course continues to improve. 

We’re only a few weeks from the 2023 scholarship 

golf tournament on Monday, September 11th at 

Grand Forks Country Club.  Informal shop tours 

begin at 10:00 AM, followed by registration and 

lunch at 11:00 AM.  The 2-person scramble format 

kicks off at 12:00 noon.  Feel free to bring your 

team, board members, and friends – the event 

welcomes both NCTGA members and non-

members.  Let’s aim for a great turnout as we 

work together to raise money for the scholarships. 

September 12th we’re back at Grand Forks Country 

Club, where we’re set to host our 2nd First Green... 

Continued on page 3... 
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Lucas Palczewski: 612-877-0863 
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President’s Message continued 
Continued from page 1... 

...event.  We’re expecting approximately 50 fourth 

graders, it will be a busy and fun morning.  Randy 

Robinson from the GCSAA will be in attendance, 

accompanied by Scott Griffith CGCS, a GCSAA 

board member and Director of Agronomy at the 

University of Georgia Golf Course.  Scott’s pres-

ence will bring more great visibility to the event. 

In closing, your commitment and dedication to the 

NCTGA is appreciated and truly valued.  Your    

support is what keeps us moving forward to     

continue serving and supporting you, the        

members. 

Sincerely, 
Tim Fleegel  

SAVE THE DATE! 

39th Annual Conference and 

Trade Show  

February 27th -29th, 2024 

Holiday Inn, Fargo  
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Registration deadline: Wednesday, May 11th  

https://nctga.net/event-5345922
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dakotamagic.com 
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Employer 

Grand Forks Country Club  

Job Title  

Golf Course Superintendent 

Education 

Sports and Urban Turfgrass Management Major from North 

Dakota State University 

Years of Service in Your Position  

8th season as the superintendent  

Favorite Part of the Turf Industry 

The community of turf professionals is my favorite part of 

this industry. We recently had a shop fire in 2022 and lost 

everything. The next day I had more phone calls, texts, and 

emails than I ever imagined I would have from professionals 

in the turf industry. Everyone reached out and was willing to 

lend a hand in some sort of way. I have seen the same thing 

happen for many others in the industry when they are in need. 

Favorite Tool in the Shop  

I have a lot of favorite tools in the shop, but I think my cell phone has become one of the best tools for golf 

course superintendents. I have access to our irrigation system from my phone from anywhere in the world. 

This makes it easy to run irrigation while out on the property or from the comfort of my couch. I also use my 

phone for ordering parts, checking our weather station, and keeping an eye on our maintenance shop from 

the security cameras. Finally, I can record and collect moisture meter data from our moisture meter to my 

phone. Apps are getting better and more and more things are being run from phones.   

Favorite Job to Perform in this Position 

I like most aspects of my position, but one of my favorites is to drive the course each morning while the crew 

has started for the day to make sure everything is running smoothly. I watch each machine to make sure they 

are cutting correctly and the operators understand their task. My other favorite part is getting to know and 

work with all of my staff. I think that is a very important part of this industry and being successful at our 

property.   

Continued on page 7…. 
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Continued from page 6... 

Any Projects or Big Events this Year? 

This year we built 10 new Forward Tees. This 

was a huge upgrade for our facility as we have 

so many new members at the club. These new 

forward tees will provide the proper teeing   

distance for many golfers. We shaped the tees 

with soil, added 4-6" of sand, and sodded the 

hitting space with 007 bentgrass. We also    

completed a massive drain tile project on 4 of 

our fairways. For this project, we had a member 

pull in drain tile with the proper equipment and everything was pulled with GPS to have the correct slope for 

drainage. The prep work and clean up was a ton of work, but will pay off in the near future by saving us many 

labor hours squeegeeing and pumping fairways after rain events.   

We are also excited to host the NCTGA Scholarship Tournament!   

Favorite Hobby 

I enjoy many hobbies such as hunting pheasant, duck, and deer, as well as projects around our home. My 

most favorite hobby is to spend time with my wife, two children, and dog.  

 

   

Member Profile: Collin Cannon, cont’d 
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39th Annual Conference and Trade Show 
Tuesday - Thursday, February 28th - March 2nd, 2023  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chad Braun 
Town and Country Club 

Steve Keating  
The Toro Company  

Dr. David Gardner 
The Ohio State University  

Dr. Paul Koch 
University of Wisconsin-Madison  
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For the 2nd year in a row, NCTGA board members will be hosting a GCSAA First Green Event for elementary 
school students on a North Dakota golf course.  This year, superintendent Collin Cannon and his team will be 
offering their property as an outdoor learning laboratory for these kids on Tuesday, September 12th, with 
the help of GCSAA staff.  We look forward to teaching these kids what turfgrass management and environ-
mental stewardship is all about.  
 
 
 
 
 

dako-

NCTGA to Host First Green Event at  
Grand Forks Country Club 
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2023 NCTGA Vendor Sponsors 
 

Thank you to all of our sponsors! 

 
Platinum Sponsors 

MTI Distributing 
SiteOne Landscape Supply 

The Tessman Company 
 

Silver Sponsors 
C&B Operations  

Corteva 
Ferguson Waterworks   

Heritage PPG  
Midwest Machinery 

Superior Tech Products  
Superior Turf Services 

 

Bronze Sponsors 

Aquatrols, AMGUARD Environmental Technologies, BASF, Dakota Custom Turf, 

Duininck Golf, Eco Works Supply, Envu, NB Golf Cars, Norby Golf Course Design, 

PBI-Gordon Corporation, Plaisted Companies Inc, Ramy Turf Products, Reinders 

Inc, Rivard’s Turf and Forage, Syngenta Crop Protection, Van Diest Supply, Versatile 

Vehicles 

Conference Lunch Sponsor 

Ferguson Waterworks   
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Registration deadline: Wednesday, May 11th  
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There are people who claim to believe that procrastination helps them be more successful. To them I would 
say that once you become comfortable misleading yourself you can, and most likely will, mislead anyone.  
Procrastination will kill your opportunity for success. Maybe not today and maybe not tomorrow but eventu-
ally it most definitely will. That much is certain! 
  
People who believe procrastination helps them because they think better under pressure are not being hon-
est with themselves. People who believe they are more productive when working under stress are fooling 
themselves. Approaching deadlines do not make people smarter, calmer, more productive or more logical. 
They make everything more challenging. 
  
The real reason many people procrastinate is that they see low value in the task. It’s either not fun enough or 
they see no reward for doing it. Some people procrastinate because they do not have confidence in their abil-
ity to complete the task. Fear of failure is a driving force behind many a procrastinator’s behavior. For some 
people procrastination is part of their personality. They are just more impulsive than other people. These are 
the people I call last second Sam or last second Sally depending on…well you know what it depends on. 
  
One of the most effective tools for overcoming the tendency to procrastinate is a Prioritized Daily Task List. A 
prioritized task list is a to-do list on steroids. You list all the things you need to accomplish on a given day but 
you list them in order of importance. You DO NOT do the second most important thing until the most im-
portant thing is accomplished.  
  
Don’t worry about working on one thing all day if it’s truly the most important or most productive thing you 
could do that day. You’ll still be better offer than if you spent the day doing a bunch of unimportant or unpro-
ductive things.  
  
Many procrastinators put off doing things that are quick and easy to do. They don’t see a lot of fun or reward 
in doing them so they just put it off. Answering an email is a good example. A quick answer might take only a 
minute but they still open and read the email several times before answering it.  
  
So here’s a good rule of thumb to help stop at least some procrastinating. If a task takes a minute or less to 
do then do it immediately. No delay, no hesitation, and NO PROCRASTINATING! You will be amazed at how 
many things you do in a day can be completed in under a minute.  
  
Don’t kid yourself into thinking being a last second Sam or Sally has one ounce of benefit. You will not find 
even one very successful person who will tell you their success is due to putting off until tomorrow what 
should have been done today.  
 
And you’re highly unlikely to be the first. 
 
(Editors note: Steve Keating is our Keynote Speaker for the 39th Annual Conference.  His blog (https://
stevekeating.me/) has a plethora of excellent content.  This particular post hit home to me.)   
 

Last Second Sam  
By Steve Keating 

https://stevekeating.me/
https://stevekeating.me/
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NCTGA Board of Directors 

Tim Fleegel  

President 

MTI Distributing  

tim.fleegel@mtidistributing.com 

 

Tyler Foster 

Vice President 

Dakota Winds Golf Course 

tyler.foster@dakotamagic.com 

 

Lucas Palczewski 

Treasurer 

MTI Distributing  
lucas.palczewski@mtidistributing.com 

 

Matt Schmid 

Secretary 

Superior Turf Services  

superiorturf.matt@gmail.com 

 

Garrett Schultz  

Director  

Prairie West Golf Course  

gschultz@mandanparks.com 

 

Mark Michalski  

Director  

Chisago Lakes GC  

markmichalski77@gmail.com  

 

Jesse Lunde  

Director 

Oxbow Country Club  

jesse@oxbowcc.com 

 

Collin Cannon 

Director 

Grand Forks Country Club  

collin.john.cannon@gmail.com 

 

Cammi Campbell  

Past President 

Minot Park District  

cammicampbell@gmail.com  

 

Sam Bauer 

Executive Director 

info.nctga@gmail.com 

612-205-4428 

 

NCTGA Mailing Address 

P.O. Box 10823 

Fargo, ND 58106 
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